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A big thank you to everyone who has supported our 

reverse advent calendar campaign. The generosity of 

the students will be much appreciated  by the             

recipients.  

 Dear Parents and Carers,  

It is hard to believe that one term has already been          

completed this academic year. So much has happened 

to enhance the learning of our students that it is not 

possible for me to list all events, but I am indebted to 

the hard work of our fantastic students and staff, who 

work so hard and  contribute so much to our school 

community.  This spirit continued this week with    

students enjoying lunchtime music at Christmas,    

provided by students and led by Mr Mould and Mr 

Wise, along with support form ‘backstage’ student 

helpers. 

As we draw the term to a close, may I remind you that 

school will be closed to students until Tuesday 7th 

January 2020, when we look forward to  welcoming all 

back for the start of a new term.  The importance of 

the highest levels of attendance, punctuality and   

having the correct equipment for lessons cannot be 

underestimated.  I would like to thank parents and 

carers, for your unstinting  support in ensuring that 

students will return prepared and ready for learning 

and in full school uniform. 

We wish you a restful and enjoyable Christmas holiday 

and look forward to seeing students again in the New 

Year! 

With best wishes 

Mr. J. Parr 

Headteacher 

WEEKLY ATTENDANCE SCHOOL TARGET = 96% 

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE   

SINCE SEPTEMBER 94.6%  

9th December - 13th December 2019 

Caradoc 94.5% Hazler 94.3%  

Lawley 96%  Ragleth 93.5% 

Massive Congratulations  
Winners for week commencing  9th December are: 

Caradoc/Hazler Kwaku Sasu  - Excellent progress in AR 
test in English.  
Ragleth/Lawley  Meg James - Outstanding mock result 
in History.  



ACCELERATED READER 
    LOOK HOW WELL OUR PUPILS ARE DOING 

Congratulations to all the students listed below  

for meeting or beating their target 

 Year 7 

Emily Alger 

Ellie Bill 

Grace Christopher 

Poppy Cumberlidge 

Rosie Frankel 

Matthew Giles 

Samuel Harris 

Kayla Hunt 

Bonnie Innes 

Ruby Jammaz 

Jake Jones 

Guy Keath 

Adnan Khalid 

Sophie Mackechnie 

Clara Powis 

Mary Preece 

Aisha Raza 

Year 8 

Lilly Brown 

Daniel Burmingham  

Nathaniel  Carney - Bradshaw  

 Isabella Carter 

Elizabeth Creffield 

Erin Davies 

Iwan Faulkner 

Ayaat Green  

Summar Jones  

Amelie Northwood 

Merve Ozsevgec 

Macey Pezzaioli 

Aaron Skitt 

Hanae Soussi Dahdouh 

Owen Thomas 

Oscar Walden  

Finlay Walker 

Year 9 

Kean Hall 

Lydia Naylor 

 

Year 7 

Sadie Singleton 

Ozzy Singleton 

Chloe Walder 

Adam Wise  

Martha Wynne 

Congratulations to the newest members 

of our millionaires club:- Ellie Bill (1,186,938) 

And Ozzy Stephens (1,028,310). 

 

 
 

The P.T.A would like to thank those who 
have supported their fundraising events 
in 2019 and send everyone best wishes 

for the festive season. 

School Uniform  

Please can we remind students of the following:-  

 Students are allowed natural hair colours only.  

 Nail varnish and false nails are not permitted.  

 Students are allowed to wear a watch but no  

other jewellery other that a single pair of studs.  

 Clear retainers must be used for nose piercings. 




